RESULTS OF SURVEY ON HOLIDAY LETS

Here are the key findings of the survey, which Cllr Turnbull reported to the Government in September 2022:
· Almost two-thirds of respondents thought that there are positive impacts for Whitstable of short-term holiday lets/Airbnbs with the increase in the tourist trade they bring, leading to economic benefits for local businesses as well as jobs and income for local people. Nevertheless, the vast majority of respondents had concerns about short-term holiday lets.
· The most frequently cited concern was about the impact on house prices and rental prices: both renting and buying a home locally have become too expensive for local people to be able to afford. People are having to leave Whitstable to find a home, even when they wanted to stay in their local area around family and local schools. 
· The next, and particularly passionately expressed, concern was about loss of community. Residents stressed that they miss the community feel of knowing their neighbours and being able to look out for each other. Some also feel unsafe when the properties are left empty in the quieter months. 
· 29% of respondents reported noise and antisocial behaviour related to short-term lets near their homes. They said that visitors are often keen to party, resulting in frequent excess noise and disrupted sleep – more than would be normal if people lived in the properties permanently. 
· What is more, respondents talk of the ‘stress’ of having to ask people to be quiet, and the impact on their mental health of living with the disruption. 
· Another concern was waste disposal (20% of responses). Residents report bags being left in the street on non-collection days, which is unsightly and also results in foxes and seagulls ripping open the bags and spreading rubbish around the neighbourhood. They don’t feel that property owners are taking full responsibility for managing this and the noise/disruptive behaviour. 
· In addition, an increase in visitors brings increased traffic on Whitstable’s narrow streets, and an impact on parking spaces, which are in short supply in the town. Residents reported that visitors sometimes park in residents’ parking areas, park inconsiderately across driveways and sometimes arrive in multiple vehicles. Some residents spoke about not wanting to go out because it’s so difficult to park.
Overall, it is fair to say that the majority of Whitstable residents who responded to the survey felt that there are too many short-term lets in Whitstable, and that the balance has shifted in a way that means it is no longer a lovely place to live with a strong sense of community in its narrow streets. They felt that the increase in the number of short-term-lets is hollowing out the town, taking away its distinctive character. They said that, whereas platforms such as Airbnb were devised to enable people to let out space in their own homes, more and more homes are being bought up by non-residents who run them as short-term lets and don’t properly monitor the behaviour of the people who rent them, with no regulations in place to oblige them to take responsibility for this. Residents were frustrated that they have to deal with the problems created, rather than the property owners dealing with them. Some residents reported high levels of stress related to inconsiderate short-term-let visitors, which is giving them concern over their health and wellbeing, and several were thinking of moving away.



